STOCKTON ANNUAL PARISH MEETING

Minutes of Annual Parish Meeting, Wednesday 2nd May 2018 at Norton Village Hall.
Present: Councillors Gavin Hamilton, Christine Lewis, John Pigg, David Plant and Henry Philips
Clerk: Graham Bould
1. Apologies for Absence: Councillor Barry Spittle                                                                                                                                                                                                                       
2. Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on 17th May 2017.

Resolved – that the minutes of the Stockton Annual Parish Meeting held on 17th May 2017 be confirmed and signed by the Chairman.
3. Chairman’s Report
The Chairman of the Parish Council reported on the year 2017 -18 in which he gave an over view of the activities covered by the Parish Council during the year. The first item raised was to thank all Councillors for being re elected May 2017 and for devoting their time to the Village. The Chairman also thanked the Clerk for their continued commitment to the activity of the Parish Council particularly progressing and moving things forward. Attention was then drawn to the stable financial position of the Parish Council, keeping the precept each year to a minimum, but able to carry forward a variety of projects through additional external grants and donations. The Jubilee Park is regularly inspected and maintained and thanks go to contracts Tim Kyte, Sam Gurr-Gearing and Winwood Contractors. The A442 speed limit and improvements to the road have been welcomed schemes, but potholes remain a cause for concern particularly on Cheswardine Lane. The Parish Council are also grateful for help from Ryan Forster for helping to bring the defibrillator back on line and volunteering with the SMARTWATER programme. The future planning for the Parish has also been important through the area Place Plan which has identified speeding, a by-pass, manageable infilling, affordable housing and community safety as a priority in the long term. In conclusion the Chairman indicated that attention needed to be focused over the coming year access to broadband and on highway issues particularly potholes and speeding.
4. Parish Matters

Members raised their concerns about communications across the Parish since the newsletter had ceased and how over the next twelve months thought would need to be given to how best to engage with Parishioners.
Meeting closed at 7.45pm
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